
drive for all of us this 
year!  I will be installed 
as the GFWC-NC Treas-
urer at the dinner and 
ceremony on Saturday 
evening.  We have at-
tached the registration 
form here with the news-
letter.  Everyone registers 
themselves for this event. 

We are excited about our 
April meetings on 
Wednesday, April 11th, 
and the Night ‘N Gals on 
April 12th.  April is 
GFWC Federation 
month and since it is al-
so our Centennial Cele-
bration Year we will be 
focusing on our club and 
our club’s history.  The 
things that were old may 
be new again! 

I leave you with thoughts 
of Spring brightening my 
day and, hopefully, yours 
as well!  

As I write this, I am 
hopeful for Spring.  Of 
course, it officially began 
on the 20th of March; but 
it hasn’t felt exactly 
spring-like since then.  I 
look to the rebirth of the 
world around me – the 
blossoming of the trees, 
greening of the warm-turf 
lawns, and all that lovely 
pollen falling on every-
thing!  Mostly I anticipate 
the vibrant colors of 
blooming flowers - I real-
ly do love the Spring sea-
son! 

Thank you to all of those 
who assisted at the Main 
Street Conference.  Be-
cause of you, Clayton was 
able to put our best foot 
forward in welcoming 
people from communities 
all across the state.  It 
was a very beneficial 
event!  

We look forward to our 
Spring Tea and hope 
that you are busily selling 
tickets to all your friends 
and neighbors; and to 
your children’s friends 
and neighbors as well.  

Remember, it is on 
Saturday, May 
5th, and there will 
be two seatings: 
one at 11am and 
one at 2pm.  Thank 
you to those who 
have already com-
mitted to making, 
baking, or bringing 
for that day.  You 

will have another chance 
to sign up at this 
month’s meeting.  We 
will also have some sign
-up sheets for volun-
teers for the day.  It 
promises to be a lovely 
event and we hope you 
can help out. 

We are approaching the 
end of our club sea-
son.  Please remember 
to fill out the survey 
that Teresa Hartley sent 
to you.  Your responses 
are valuable to our plans 
for the next administra-
tion.  Your participation 
is also most welcome for 
the upcoming two years.  
If you have a desire to 
assist our club in contin-
uing to move forward, 
please be sure to speak 
with Donna Steele, our 
President-elect.  She 
has just the job for you!  

If you would like to at-
tend the state conven-
tion (April 27th and 
28th) please remember 
to get your registration 
in soon.  It is being held 
in Cary so it is an easy 
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A delicious lunch was provided by 
Skylines and hosted by the Educa-
tion CSP.  Jan Hemby offered the 
blessing and for the devotion, she 
read a delightful chapter from her 
new book, Burnt Toast: Devotions 
for Imperfect People. 
 
The program on the Clayton Parks 
and Recreation services was ar-
ranged by the Conservation CSP.  
Matt Lorion (pictured below), Man-
ager of the Clayton Community Cen-
ter, reviewed the many services 
available at the Community Center 
with a primary focus on programs 
for older adults. 

 
Betsy Grannis reviewed the results 
from the State Arts Festival held 
in Hickory: 

• Five 1st Place student winners in 
visuals and crafts 

• Jordan Ward won both of the 
first place awards in her catego-
ry (guitar and singing and play-
ing the ukulele) 

• Peggy Earp-3rd Place Poetry 

• Judy Hoffman-2nd Place Knitting 

• Betsy Grannis-2nd Place Large 
Crochet 

• Patty Jo Johnson-2nd Place Jew-
elry 

• Susan Quinn-2nd Place Weaving 

• Linda Strevig-2nd Place Cross 
Stitch 

Other items covered during the 
meeting included: 

• The Spring fundraiser will be a 
Spring Tea on Saturday, May  
5th. There will be 2 seatings 
at 11am and 2pm, 60 per 
seating.  Tickets will be $15 
and $10 for children under 
age 10.  Club members were 
asked to sign up for food and 
beverage items for the event.  
Bree Rude asked members to 
get her any items they may 
have that can be given as a 
door prize.  Raffle tickets will 
be available for sale at the 
April meeting.  A flyer is being 
prepared and copies will be 
available at the April meeting. 

• The April program will focus 
on federation and Honorary 
Life Members will be invited to 
attend the meeting. 

• Members interested in serving 
in a capacity for the next 2 
years, such as CSP chair, 
should contact Donna Steele. 

• The May meeting will be a 
covered dish and silent auc-
tion.  Members are encour-
aged to bring an item for the 
Silent Auction (at least $15 
value) and also to bring the 
recipe for the dish they bring 
so these can be included in 
the newsletter. 

• Executive Board meeting April 
18th at 9:30am. 

• The GFWC-NC State Con-
vention will be in Cary, April 
27-28.  Betsy Grannis will be 
installed as State Treasurer. 

March Meeting Highlights 
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4/10  Catherine Lane 

4/11  Barbara Nangle 

         Mary Woodard 

4/13  Jan Hemby 

         Lorraine Perry 

4/15  Jo Howard 

4/17  Sue Murray 

4/25  Mindy Delcher 

4/28  Peggy Earp 

Barbara Nangle 
whose husband Phil (a 

Homework Helper) 
passed away March 3rd 

 

Jo Howard 
who suffered severe 

injuries in an  
automobile accident 

 
 

Mary Francis Harrison  
who is undergoing 

chemotherapy 

Betsy Grannis is always “in theme” 

with her St. Patrick’s Day head attire 

and green stockings! 
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Many TWCC members volunteered to assist at the Main Street 
Conference held in Clayton with over 500 registrants enjoying 
informational and educational sessions, an exhibit area so attendees could 
learn more about services offered by vendors, and could enjoy shopping 
and eating in Clayton.  Volunteers helped stuff bags given to attendees, 
manned the information and registration desks, helped replenish refresh-
ments and helped with cleanup at conclusion of the conference. 

Sarah Brooks (left) with just a 

few of the 575 bags that were 

stuffed with goodies and infor-

mation for attendees.  Carolyn 

Owen and Susan Johnson 

(below) enjoy stuffing bags.  Oth-

er “bag stuffers” were Brenda 

and Bob Gay, Liz McLaurin, and 

Joyce Blackley. 

RSVP your CSP Chair 

by Sunday before the 

meeting if you will be 

attending the April 

lunch meeting as well 

as any guests you may 

be bringing. 

Things to bring to the 

April lunch meeting: 

• Greeting cards 

for deployed mili-

tary personnel 

• Prescription/Over-

the Counter Pill 

Bottles 

• Box Tops for Edu-

cation and Pop 

Tops 

• Computers and 

Laptops to be re-

furbished for 

Cooper Academy 

• Donations for 

Spring Tea door 

prizes 

Message from  
Laurie Partlo: 

Thank you to every-

one who helped with 

the Main Street Con-

ference.  It was a 

great success thanks 

to our friendly volun-

teers! 

 

Below: (Left) Teresa Mathis and 

Teresa Hartley are busy working 

the Registration Desk.   

(Right) Sarah Brooks works her 

shift at the Concierge desk 
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Education CSP    Co-Chairs: Brenda Gay, Marlene Dillon 

Many thanks to the Education members who helped with the 
luncheon we had in March.  A special thank you to Tina 
Bolick, owner of Skylines Restaurant for providing the entrée.  Also, again 
thank you Laurie Partlo, Chair of the Conservation CSP for the program.  
The speaker did a super job on  Parks and Recreation, with the subject 
about the Clayton Community Center.    

 
We hope our club members had an 
opportunity to take a look at the 
decorated Library window for 
March by Marlene Dillon (pictured at 
left).  She did a great job paying 
tribute to St Patrick’s Day.    
 
We are still getting underway for our 
Cooper Book Bag project.  Final 
details will be in the May issue.   

 
 

Happy Easter and Spring everyone! 

Ways and Means Committee    Chair: Mary Sinzdak 

The Ways & Means Committee is planning a Spring 
Tea on Saturday, May 5th.  There will be 2 seatings at 11am and 
2pm, 60 persons per seating.  Tickets will be $15 and $10 for children 
under age 10.  Tickets will be available for members to sell/
purchase at the April meeting.  Flyers to help advertise the event 
will also be available at that time. 

Epsilon Sigma Omicron (ESO) Chair: Ramona Cash 

ESO will meet March 28th, 10:00am, at Clayton Bakery and Café.  
To learn more about ESO, go to http://www.gfwc.org/what-we-
do/community-service-programs/epsilon-sigma-omicron/ 

March 28th 
ESO to meet at Clayton 

Bakery and Cafe 
10am 

 

April 10th 

Public Issues CSP to 
set up for lunch  

meeting 
2:00pm 

 

April 11th 

TWCC Lunch Meeting 
hosted by  

Public Issues CSP  
11:45am 

 

April 12th 

Night ’N’ Gals   
Meeting 
7:00pm 

 

April 27-28 

GFWC-NC Annual State 
Convention in Cary 

 

May 5th 

Spring Tea Fundraiser 
2 seatings: 11am, 2pm 

 

Sign up for Amazon 

Smile and designate 

The Woman’s Club of 

Clayton as your charity.  

A percentage of your 

purchases will be sent 

to TWCC!   

(See the March 2018 

newsletter for instructions 

on signing up) 

Home Life CSP       Chair: Susan Quinn 

Lou McHale plans to make one more trip, in late March, to dis-
tribute snacks to the cancer centers. 

Art CSP          Co-Chairs: Angela Williams, Faye Brooks 

Nothing to report. 
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April Menu 
Lunch will be provided 

by Morning Glory Inn 

Fruit Salad 

Chicken Lasagna 

Asparagus 

 

Public Issues CSP will 

host and provide bever-

ages and dessert 

Night ‘N’ Gals    Chair: Robin Sachsenheimer 

The Night ‘N’ Gals will meet Thursday, April 12th, 7:00pm at 
the clubhouse.  
 

The Night ‘N’ Gals had another successful food drive for the Johnston Coun-
ty Food Pantry.  Judy and Chris Hoffman’s large pick up truck as well as Su-
san Johnson’s large SUV were completely full of donated items for the pan-
try.  Joyce Hoffman, Johnston County Senior Services Director, was thrilled 
to receive the generous donations!! 

Night ‘N’ Gals eagerly 

collect food pantry items. 

Pictured to left is Judy 

Ryan, Carolyn Owen, Pat-

ty Jo Johnson, Mary Sinz-

dak, Robin Sachsenhei-

mer, Bettylou Evans 

(prospective member).  

Pictured below are Lor-

raine Perry, Camey Dan-

iels, Carolyn Owen and 

Bettylou Evans.   

Food Pantry staff help un-

load and stock the shelves.  

Donated items were deliv-

ered by Susan Johnson, 

Judy Hoffman, Mary Sinz-

dak and Chris Hoffman. 

In addition to pantry dona-

tions, cash donations of 

$188 were received.  Addi-

tional pantry items were pur-

chased with those funds. 

Other volunteers not pic-

tured were Betsy Blinson 

(former member), Betsy 

Grannis and Sarah Brooks.   

In the event of illness or 
bereavement, members are 

encouraged to contact 
Marie Monsees if assistance 

is needed with meals, er-
rands, etc.  Call 919-553-

5289 or email  
mariemonsees35@gmail.com 



8 Energy-Saving 
Tips for Spring 

• Give your AC a 
tune-up 

• Check your water 
heater 

• Clean out your 
fridge 

• Seal cracks 

• Be smart with your 
thermostat 

• Embrace natural 
ventilation 

• Stay out of the 
kitchen 

• Invest in Energy 
Star appliances  

 
For more information, 
see money.usnews.com/
money/blogs/my-money/
articles/2016-03-29/8-
energy-saving-tips-for-
spring 
 

Medicine Bottle 
 Recycling 

The Conservation CSP 
is collecting empty 
plastic pill bottles for 
Matthew 25: Ministries 
(m25m.org).  We ac-
cept donations of 
empty plastic pill bot-
tles for inclusion in 
shipments of medical 
supplies and for shred-
ding and recycling. 
Their pill bottle pro-
gram fulfills the dual 

needs of improving 
medical care in devel-
oping countries and 
caring for our environ-
ment. 

 
Acceptable collection 
items include: 

• Prescription and 
over-the-counter 
pill bottles 

• Large and small pill 
bottles 

• Pill Bottles with 
and without secure 
caps (child re-
sistant) 

 
Pill bottles that are not 
appropriate to include 
with shipments of 
medical supplies are 
recycled for cash that 
goes towards Matthew 
25: Ministries’ pro-
grams.  
 
If you wish to pre-
pare bottles for 
shipment rather 
than recycling, 
please adhere to the 
following guide-
lines: 

• Bottles included in 
shipments of medi-
cal supplies must 
have an all plastic 
lid. 

• Remove labels, leav-
ing no glue or resi-
due. 

• Wash bottles in very 
hot water and dish 
soap.  

• Rinse and dry thor-
oughly.  

• Replace lids on 
clean, dried bottles. 

• Place clean, re-
capped bottles in 
zip lock bags 
marked “Clean 
Bottles.” These 
will be blended 
with medical sup-
plies. Unbagged 
bottles will be re-
cycled. 

 

We would also like to 
encourage you to dis-
pose of your old medi-
cations at the Clayton 
Police Department. 
There is a collection 
box. These can be any 
type of medications 
(prescription, over-the
-counter, liquid, pill, 
etc.).  
 
Please don’t flush your 
medications! 

Page 6 Conservation CSP       Chair: Laurie Partlo 

Notify Dianne Carroll, 

Corresponding Secretary, 

if a card from the club 

needs to be sent to anyone 

 

Backpack Buddies 
 

Hospitality 
 

Spring Tea (need sand-

wiches, cakes, sell event 

and raffle tickets, work 

event) 
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Please remember to get your flu shot to protect yourself and 
loved ones.  As of 3/22/18, the total number of flu-related deaths in NC 
rose to 328 for the current flu season.  This is the most deaths that have 
occurred in the past decade.  There are still 8 weeks left in this flu season 
so if you have not had your shot, it’s not too late!  
 
Walgreens pharmacy will provide a shot for a child in a developing coun-
try for every one given at the pharmacy.  Please let Mary Sinzdak know if 
you receive your flu shot at Walgreens, so that we may list ourselves with 
the GFWC as participants in this program. (msinzdak@yahoo.com)  

What would we do 

without wonderful 

handyman husbands?  

A BIG THANK YOU to 

Jim Quinn, Claude 

Monsees and William 

Hartley for giving of 

your time and talents 

to maintain the TWCC 

clubhouse!! 

Public Issues CSP    Co-Chairs: Teresa Mathis, Bree Rude 

Public Issues CSP is hosting the April luncheon and deco-
rating the Library window.  CSP members will meet at 2pm 
on Tuesday, April 10th to set up and decorate the clubhouse.  Please 
bring items related to Easter/Spring for decorating. 

 

Public Issues 
CSP co-chair, 
Teresa Mathis, 
and TWCC 
President, 
Betsy Grannis, 
present a $250 
donation to the 
Clayton Fire 
Department. 

mailto:msinzdak@yahoo.com
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Community Announcements 

The annual Easter Egg Hunt at Clayton Com-
munity Park (on Amelia Church Rd) is annually 
held on the morning of Good Friday, each 
year.  Join us Friday, March 30, 2018!  The 
Egg Hunt is for preschoolers (roughly age 5 
and under) and will begin promptly at 10:30 
a.m. The Easter Bunny will arrive on a Clay-
ton Fire Engine to meet and take pictures with 
the whole family! Plan to arrive early, parking 
is VERY limited.  

Johnston County Parade of Homes—April 14-29 (Weekends Only), 
Noon—5pm 

Friends of the Library Book Sale—The Spring 
2018 book sale will take place in a new location this 
year. Join us on Friday, April 27, Saturday, April 28, 
and Monday, April 30 in the Council Chambers at 
the Clayton Center!  The first day of the sale is your 
chance to grab a whole bag of your favorites for 
$25 per bag. On Saturdays, bags are $15. Finally, 
on Monday’s last-chance sale, a giant bag of books 
is just $10.   

TWCC hosts book signing 

for Jan Hemby for her new 

book, Burnt Toast: Devo-

tions for Imperfect People.   

In addition to book signing, 

TWCC surprises Jan with a 

going away party including 

a cake baked by Betsy 

Grannis and memory board 

prepared by Susan Quinn 

Book Signing and Farewell to Jan Hemby 

TWCC hosted a book signing for Jan Hemby for her new 

book, Burnt Toast: Devotions for Imperfect People, on March 

20th at the clubhouse.  This event served a dual purpose as 

members said ’Goodbye’ to Jan, who is moving to Wilson, NC.  Jan has 

been a very active member of TWCC including chairing the Home Life CSP 

and coordinating with restaurants during the Taste of Carolina Cuisine.  

Jan will definitely be missed! 

(Left) Jan with her daughter 

and husband Billy. 

(Below) Jan signs a book for 

Betsy Grannis.  

The following catered food and beverage 

items for the event: Dianne Carroll, Tere-

sa Hartley, Marie Monsees, Barbara 

Nangle, Laurie Partlo, Betsy Grannis 



Penne Pasta Bake 
 

Ingredients 
1 lb ground beef 

1 medium onion, chopped 

2 1/2 cups (8 oz) penne pasta, cooked and drained 

3/4 tsp salt 

1/4 tsp pepper 

1 jar (24 oz) chunky vegetable pasta sauce 

1 cup ricotta cheese 

1 egg 

2 cups shredded mozzarella or Italian cheese blend (8 oz) 
 

Directions 
1. Heat oven to 350 degrees.  In 5-quart Dutch oven, cook beef and on-

ion over medium-high heat 5-7minutes, stirring frequently, until thor-

oughly cooked; drain.  Stir in cooked pasta, salt, pepper and pasta 

sauce. 

2. In medium bowl, mix ricotta cheese, egg and 3/4 cup of the mozzarel-

la cheese.  Spray 13x9 inch baking dish with cooking spray. 

3. Spoon half of pasta mixture (about 3 1/2 cups) into bottom of baking 

dish.  Spoon ricotta mixture evenly over pasta mixture in baking dish.  

Top with remaining pasta mixture; sprinkle with remaining 1 1/4 cups 

of cheese 

4. Spray piece of foil large enough to cover baking dish with cooking 

spray.  Cover baking dish with foil, sprayed side down.  Bake 35 to 40 

minutes or until heated through and cheese is melted. 

5. To Make Ahead:  Wrap foil-covered casserole in double layer of plas-

tic wrap; label and freeze up to 3 months.  To thaw and bake:  Thaw 

overnight or until completely thawed in refrigerator.  Remove plastic.  

Bake 50-60 minutes or until center is hot (165 degrees) and cheese is 

melted.  To bake from freezer (no thawing): Heat oven to 350 de-

grees.  Remove plastic.  Bake 1 hour 20 minutes to 1 hour 30 minutes 

or until center is hot (165 degrees) and cheese is melted. 

Recipe Corner Page 9  

Recipe provided by 

Angela Williams 

Do you have club 
member news, per-

sonal announce-
ments, family news, 

personal achieve-
ments or recipes to 

share with club 
members? 

 

Please submit items 
by the 25th of the 

month to the “Club 
Chatter” Editor,  
Sarah Brooks 

sbrooksgolfer@gmail.com 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 

Catherine Lane 

 

 

 

Public Issues CSP  

lunch setup 

2:00pm 

11 

Barbara Nangle 

Mary Woodard 

 

 
 

TWCC Lunch 

Meeting-11:45am 

12 

Night ‘N’ Gals 
7:00pm 

13 

Jan Hemby 

Lorraine Perry 

14 

15 

Jo Howard 

16 17 

Sue Murray 

18 

 

TWCC Executive 

Board-9:30am 

19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 

Mindy Delcher 

26 27 

 

 

GFWC-NC Annual 
State Convention 

Cary 

28 

Peggy Earp 

 

 

 

GFWC-NC Annual 
State Convention 

Cary 

29 30      

April 2018 
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